Agenda Item No. 9.0



233 South Wacker Drive Suite 800 Chicago, Illinois 60606

312 454 0400 www.cmap.illinois.gov

MEMORANDUM

To: MPO Policy Committee

From: MPO Nominating Committee:

Frank Beal-representing the regional planning agency

Scott Gryder-representing county government

Don Orseno-representing a public transportation agency

Jeff Schielke-representing municipal government John Yonan-representing a highway administration

Date: October 4, 2017

Re: Nomination of MPO Policy Committee Vice Chairman

As is stated in the MPO Policy Committee By-Laws the nominating committee, appointed by the Chairman of the MPO Policy Committee each June, shall nominate a Vice Chairman to be elected at the October meeting. The committee nominates Leanne Redden, Executive Director of the Regional Transportation Authority, for this position. Her experience as a transportation leader and collaborative partner in this region will continue be an asset to the MPO Policy Committee. The nominating committee believes her current and previous experience throughout the transportation spectrum will provide insightful and focused leadership in the role of vice chair.

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval

###